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LETTER FROM THE EDITOR  
 

Dear Reader,  
 

Thank you everyone who has given us feedback. We really appreciate your 

kind words and helpful suggestions. We are also pleased that many people 

are happy with the new look, there were over 60 responses. Here are some 

of the things you said;  
 

óGood little magazineô 

óLike the diary of eventsô 

óGood way to get community news óout thereô.ô 

óMost impressed with new lookô 

óAlways have a go at the Sudokuô      I know too many 7ôs I hope I sorted it! 

óPreferred it monthlyô   We donôt have enough copy for a monthly mag or 

enough time, itôs also too expensive. 

óToo many screamers!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!   Sorry! 
 

We also donôt mind if there is anyone out there who would like to take the 

magazine on. Just email us please.  
 

Another subject I want to bring to your attention is óThe Local Planô. It 

appears that this is not just an arbitrary exercise but is actually of some 

concern. Suffolk planners have drawn a boundary around Crown Corner and 

the pub, they say this area would be sustainable as a village. Currently we 

are classified as open countryside which has many advantages. There is 

much more to this than can be written here. If you want to know more 

contact Babergh county council, your local parish council and probably your 

councillor and MP.  If you would like a housing estate next door to your 

house you need to let the whole process just carry on and your dream will 

come true. This an example for Brundish but is applicable to Wilby too.  

 

This is your magazine and we will keep updating and adapting to make it as 

good as it can be. To keep it easy to read we try to keep regular features in 

the same place in each edition e.g. The rota for church services will always 

be in the centre pages.  

Please keep the feedback coming, it is helpful.  
 

Facebook  

Our Facebook page is going strong with 70 members. Please join Brunby 

and Friends , everyone is welcome.  
 

Alison Hosford and Alex McNab  
EDITORS 

 

Contributers  

DEADLINE:  21st July 2018 ð everyone is welcome to contribute  

EMAIL:   brunbynewsletter@gmail.com  



LETTER FROM THE RECTOR  
 

Address:   The Rectory, 15 Noyes Avenue, Laxfield IP13 8EB  

Telephone:  01986 798136  

Email:   theparsnips@googlemail.com  
 

Dear Friends,  
 

In 1828 a priest named William Broughton, was sent out to Australia as 

Archdeacon.  At the time it was part of the diocese of Calcutta but eight 

years later Broughton was named as Australiaôs first bishop.  There are many 

stories associated with him that reflect his energy and spiritual leadership 

but I want to tell you about just one.  
 

When the great gold rush came, although he was getting on in years, bishop 

Broughton joined himself on to the exodus.  When he arrived at the diggings 

he drew a great crowd of miners for service on Sunday.  He told them that 

on the following Wednesday at 6.00am, the building of their church would 

begin.  
 

At 6.00am precisely the bishop attended by a large crowd of miners walked 

to the place where the church was to be built.  He first delivered a truly 

inspiring sermon which he concluded by saying ñhe would set them an 

example of what it meant that they should dig together for the honour and 

glory of God.ò  He picked up a spade and began to open the ground where 

the north -east support was to stand.  The example was contagious; in a few 

moments all who could grab a spade, shovel or pick were digging also.  

Before 8.30am more than half the footings were dug, by midday the 

carpenters were at work, by evening the church was apparent in outline, by 

Sunday it was open and the bishop was able to consecrate it.  
 

Broughton had not supplied the timber or the glass for the windows, in fact 

when he made the announcement on the Sunday before the only thing he 

had was a piece of ground, he didnôt even have a spade!  His action was one 

of great faith and belief that God will provide.   
 

It must have been the same for the disciples after Jesus had ascended, how 

were they to continue?  How were they to build this new church?  The 

answer is faith in God that he will provide and he has been doing so since 

and continues to do so today.  All Christians are the descendants of the 

disciples and we may ask how we can continue to build the church we are 

called to build.  The simple answer is faith.  
 

David   
 
 
 

 
 



LETTER FROM THE PRIEST  
 

Address:   Crane Lodge, Bickers Hill, Laxfield IP13 8DP  

Telephone:  01986 798901  

Email:   ron.orams@btinternet.com  
 

Dear Friends,  
 

When I recently celebrated communion on Easter Sunday at Wilby, it was 

the wonderful occasion it always is, but for me it was tainted with sadness as 

it is the last time I will celebrate on Easter day as assistant priest and a 

member of the ministry team.  
 

It was originally my intention to make this announcement in November, but 

as rumours are going around concerning my retirement I thought I better set 

the record straight.  
 

The Church of England rules are that when a priest reaches the age of 70, he 

or she must, by law retire. Though I look as though I passed that milestone 

decades ago I am 70 next year, so accordingly I must retire from my 

position, though I will still be a priest. Also, I must withdraw from Benefice 

activities for 6 months.  
 

However, before you breath a sigh of relief and think that it may be safe to 

return to church, read oné Once the period of six months has elapsed, I can 

and will, apply to the Bishop for what is called permission to officiate (PTO). 

If granted, this means that I will be given license to officiate at services 

again, but as a retired priest living in the Benefice, not as a member of the 

ministry team.  
 

The good news is that by then, David and Rebecca will have been ordained 

as Deacons, so the ministry team will have grown not shrunk.  
 

It is my intention to continue as an active priest in these parishes and Godôs 

own county of Suffolk for as long as I am able, and I look forward to many 

years ahead sharing Christian fellowship with you all.  
 

With my prayers and best wishes,  
 

Ron 

 

Tea at The Rectory.  

                                     Every 1st Thursday of the month.  

 

Everybody is welcome at The Rectory on Thursday 7th June and Thursday  

5th July from 3.00pm ð4.30pm, for tea and to chat with the Rector.  



CHURCH NEWS  

 

St Lawrenceôs, Brundish 
 

Il Tenore and Forest Concert  

On 23rd June at 7.300pm in St Lawrenceôs, enjoy a fabulous evening of 

music with two exciting local artists with national reputations. Il Tenore, one 

of the fastest rising classical crossover stars in the UK, is receiving wide 

critical acclaim. Forest is currently studying for a masters in music industry 

management and has recently released her debut EP, Origins. Please contact 

Christine Smart on 01728 627838 for tickets, which are £10, and further 

details.  

 

David Mulrenan and Rebecca Artiss  

On Saturday 30th June, David Mulrenan and Rebecca Artiss will be ordained 

deacon in the Cathedral Church of St James, Bury St Edmunds at 

11.00am.   They have both spent many hours going through intensive 

training to get ready for the event. DB  

 

Choral Evensong. 1st July, 6.30pm at St Lawrenceôs. 

This will be a special choral service with the Chantry Singers to celebrate the 

ordinations of our two deacons, Rebecca Artiss and David Mulrenan.  

 

Benefice Communion, Confirmation and Licensing Service followed 

by a Parish Picnic. 29th July, 3.00pm at St Lawrenceôs.  

Our special guest for the day is The Right Reverend Martin Seeley, The Lord 

Bishop of St Edmundsbury and Ipswich, and if the record books are accurate, 

it has been over sixty years since a Diocesan Bishop has visited Brundish for 

a service so you can see this is a very special occasion. During the service 

the Bishop will confirm candidates from the Benefice, license our new Lay 

Elder, Christine Smart and formally introduce our new deacons for the 

Benefice, Rebecca Artiss and David Mulrenan. After the service there will be 

a ñBring and Share Picnicò in the churchyard if the weather is good, or inside 

the church, if not. Refreshments will be available. The Chantry Singers, 

directed by Michael Spencer who will be there too. This will be, quite 

probably, the biggest service we have had at Brundish in living memory and 

the only service in the Benefice for that day so please make a big effort to be 

there where you will be made most welcome, as always. DB  

Church Wardens  Mig Bacon  01379 388808  

 John Graham  01379 384444  

Lay Elders  David Mulrenan  01728 628063  

 Sandra Apps  01728 628607  

 Michael Spencer  01728 724590  



Wedding between Victoria Wingfield and Angelo Pereira  

A wedding took place at St. Lawrenceôs, Brundish on Saturday, 12th May 

between Victoria Wingfield and Angelo Pereira. Vicky originally hails from 

Laxfield, and her family still does. The service was conducted by the 

Reverend Ron Orams and there was a matrimonial mass (communion) after 

the marriage ceremony, somewhat a rare thing in modern times, but very 

moving. A highlight of the afternoon was when the best man, a professional 

illusionist, produced the brideôs wedding ring from a fireball ignited by the 

lecternôs candles. Spectacular! The weather was kind and the church looked, 

as usual, wonderful in all its floral, rural simplicity. We wish the happy couple 

the very best for the future.  
 

Easy Fundraising  

St Lawrenceôs Brundish easyfundraising.org.uk/stlawrencebrundish 

t Mary Wilbyeasyfundraising.org.uk/stmarywilby  

 

Readers and Flowers  

If you could donate flowers from your garden for the church flower 

arrangements, it would be a great help. If you would like to be a reader or 

help with the flower arrangements,  please contact  Mig Bacon 01379 

388808.  
St Maryôs, Wilby 

 
Funeral of Judy Brundan  

We were saddened to learn of the sudden death of Judy Brundan on April 

10th . A large congregation attended   her funeral, which   took place in Wilby 

Church on April 26th.  
 

Drop in for Coffee  

Please drop into St. Maryôs for coffee and a chat, from 10.00am-11.30am on 

Tuesday 19th June and Tuesday 17th July.  
 

Lesson Readers  

Sunday 3rd June   Andrew Pilling  

Sunday 17th June  Alex and Roger Gwyn  

Sunday 15th July  John and Jassy Newton  

 

Church Wardens  Mary Pipe  01728 723443  

 Rob Barber  01379 388040  

Lay Elder  Sheila Pipe  01728 723443  

Baptisms at Brundish, Saturday 7th July, 1pm, Gruffudd (Griff) Thomas Butler     

also at Laxfield, Sunday 8th July, 11am, Archie Ron Walker 

also at Worlingworth, Sunday 15th July, Ruby Joy Flatman  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LESTER MAYES  
Peasenhall  

Carpet & Upholstery  

Cleaning  

FRIENDLY, LOCAL SERVICE  

Carpet & Fabric Protectors applied  

Moth Treatments available  

 01728 660186  

 Mobile: 07867 681571  

 

THE  

CROWN INN  
BRUNDISH  

 

            Tel: 01728 628282 

 
 

     We would love to see you at the Crown., come and  

     try our extensive menu cooked to order, with fresh local  

     produce  

 
Wednesdays and Thursday Bar open 6.00 -11.00pm; Food 6.00-8.45pm 

Friday open 5.00 -11.00pm Food 5.00-8.45pm 

Saturdays: Bar open 12.00-2.00pm; 6.00 -11.00pm; Food 12.00-1.45pm; 6.00-8.45pm 

Sundays: Bar open 12.00-4.00pm; Food 12.00-2.00pm 
 

Closed: Monday & Tuesday; Monday - Friday lunch times 

 





FIVE... go for a Swim!  
 

As the alarm went off at 07:30, a new day dawned... but not any olde 

day... it was  

Swimathon!  at Stradbroke Swimming Pool ï Sunday, 29 th  April 

2018 .  

Weeks of training (more like days!) were behind us all... the day of 'The 

Swim' had finally arrived.  

Five Ladies from Wilby (& Brundish) WI  had entered this event, 

namely: Fiona Patrick; Diane Palmer; Alex Gwyn; Clare Evans -Hendrick and 

Amanda Austin ï also known as Team: Wilby WI .  1000 -Metres each  (50 -

lengths of Stradbroke Pool) was to be swum, totalling 5K/5000 -metres.  

An On - line Sponsorship Link had been set up & a staggering £634 (as @ 

29/4)  had been raised ï in aid of Cancer Research & Marie Curie 

Charities  -  to support and encourage the Team Wilby WI Swimmers to not 

only compete but also complete this event.  

Upon arrival at the pool, Team Wilby WI Swim Hats were handed around -  

sponsored by WM Engineering Services Ltd (Brundish), and many ï 

envious?! -  comments of approval were made around the pool.  

Sadly we missed meeting Duncan Goodhew (1980 Olympic Gold/Bronze 

Medal Swimmer) who visited Stradbroke Pool on the Saturday, but our WI 

Cheerleader: Pat Adams came along to aid pool -side support and give out 

coaching tips/after -swim recovery advice (Volterol was at the ready) 

together with Fiona's 'Therapist hands', if the need arose!  

Swim Instructor Amanda Austin had swum this event before (got the T -shirt 

Swim Cap etc.) so it was decided she should go in first to complete our 

initial 50 - lengths (1000m) leg, to allow the other team members to 

familiarise themselves with the event/lane etiquette and the counting of 

lengths etc.  However unbeknown to Amanda, the first leg for most of the 

Teams were the Next Generation of future Olympians! -  consequently 

Amanda was lapped by several 8 -year olds!  

A slick 'hand -over' to second leg Diane Palmer saw Diane 'cruise' her 50 -

lengths Breastroke with grace & style.  Diane was also up against keen 

swimmers but swam convincingly to hand -over to our third leg: Fiona 

Patrick who, with Team Tactics ?!?, negotiated with Clare (Potash Barns) 

that they would split the next two legs of 24/26 lengths, to allow for a short 

recovery period.  

However, 'The Rules' of the event were 'No Overtaking' (other than at the 

end of each end), and 'No Drifting across lanes'.  The latter Rule however 

was inadvertently overlooked as two Yellow Cards were consequently 

handed out to Team Wilby WI, one to Amanda and likewise to Diane ï 

perhaps more Tonic should be taken with our pre -swim drinks!!  

Third leg Fiona went in very enthusiastically ï perhaps a little too 

enthusiastic? ï as she  gulped in some water and needed to regain control 

of her (newly learnt) Frontcrawl stroke, and consequently from there on 

alternated between F/C and Breastroke -  if only to recover and get back 

into a good swimming/breathing technique.   



The second half of the 24/26 divide was handed over to Clare Evans -

Hendrick who was ñslightly delicateò from ña good evening with friends!ò the 

night before, hence the Patrick/Evans - Hendrick tactics ï but worked, as 

Clare swam a steady leg of Breastroke to hand -over to Alex.  

Alex Gwyn (our Trump Card!) had been an ex -Competitive Swimmer (of 

International standard apparently) and 'knocked out' 50 - lengths with ease 

and seemed to be as fresh when she got out, as when she went in!  The 

initial crowded lanes of swimmers had become a little less and so Alex was 

able to complete her 50 - lengths without much disruption and handed over 

again to Fiona for the remainder of her 1000m swim.  

Having 'warmed up', Fiona 'high fived' Alex to complete her remaining 24 -

lengths on a mixture of Frontcrawl, Breastroke and é Backstroke ï which 

had been initially requested Not To Swim (for safety reasons) ï we therefore 

decided Fiona swimming Backstroke was down to 'an age lapse of 

concentration'!  

We were on the Home Straight...  

Fiona handed over for the last time to Clare (who by this time had re -

hydrated herself), and consequently swam her remaining 26 - lengths with 

gusto and determination to finish.  Team Wilby WI's last length of 5,000 -

metres was swum to a finishing 'rousing Cheer'!  

Team Wilby WI finished in a time of: 2 - Hours, 32 - Minutes  

-   We may also have been the Oldest Team (tbc), cumulative: 301 Years!  

 

** A BIG Thank you! to ALL our Sponsors/Supporters **  



PARISH COUNCIL NEWS  
 

Wilby Parish Council  

Your Parish Council  

At the Annual Parish Council meeting on 2nd May, Councillors elected Ian 

Williamson as Chair and Steve Lee as vice Chair for the forthcoming year. 

We are pleased to have two new Councillors onboard, Karen Collins and 

Robin Cross who join Richard Woolgrove. Ian Taylor has sadly resigned due 

to other commitments including the huge amount of effort that he and Alison 

put in to making the Village Hall a valuable part of this community.  
 

Womenôs Tour Cycle Event 13th June 2018 

This will be passing through our Parish. Stradbroke and Wilby are organising 

events, see the Coronation Hall website for more details.  
 

Potholes  

The Council wrote to Suffolk County Council recently to express concern on 

the condition of our roads and are awaiting a reply. If you consider a 

pothole, rut, road sign or verge needs attention there is a County website 

www.suffolk.gov.uk to report this. Please take the time to report problems 

and help make our roads safer.  
 

Oak Trees Return  

Julian Roughton, our tree warden, has succeeded in obtaining permission 

from Suffolk County Council for the planting of some young oaks on the 

highway verge alongside London City Road. We now have interesting 

historical evidence that the roads about here were once lined with oaks, 

watch this space for more news!  
 

Planning Applications  

A revised application for extension and alterations to Russell Lodge was 

supported by the Council. An application for an extension to Foals Green 

Cottage was not supported although there was no objection in principle to 

the property being extended.  
 

Wilby Neighbourhood Plan  

Councillor Woolgrove reported that the process of selecting a consultant is 

well underway and we look forward to progressing the plan soon. Our willing 

volunteer group are ready to go! If you need information, wish to make a 

comment at any stage or would like to be added to the circulation list for 

communications (relating only to the neighbourhood plan) please contact 

one of the co -ordinators, Richard Woolgrove or Steve Lee.  
 

Ian Williamson, Chair  01379 388034  

Julie Collet, Clerk  01986 798258  



Annual Parish Meeting 9th May  

This was very well represented with excellent reports from County, District 

and Parish Councillors Guy McGregor, Julie Flatman and Ian Williamson, 

Roisin Wiseman of Wilby School, Alison Taylor on the Village Hall, Nancy 

Morton of Wilby WI and Richard Woolgrove on the Parish Neighbourhood 

Plan. Wilby PCC and The Mid -Suffolk Safer Neighbourhood Team couldnôt 

attend and submitted their reports which were read out. Unfortunately not 

enough space here to report fully but praise was made and questions were 

asked, the APM is a good opportunity for Parishioners to hear whatôs going 

on and why, then ask questions! Hopefully we will see you there next year.  
 

Next Parish Council Meeting 11th July  

At 7.30pm at Wilby Coronation Hall, all are welcome to attend and have their 

say -  we want to hear! A formal record of Parish Council business can be 

found on the village web -site http://wilby.suffolk.cloud/ along with other 

information on the village and upcoming events. Councillors contact details 

are on the village web -site and may be contacted at any reasonable time by 

those in the Parish if they have concerns or comments to make.  
 
 



Brundish Parish Council   

Village Green  

The Village Green play area will be closed until further notice. A number of 

pieces of play equipment will need to be removed as they failed the annual 

inspection. The PC has agreed to seek lottery funding to replace some of the 

wooded play equipment. All Brundish residents will be able to take part in 

the planning of the new play area, online and at the village Fete.  

This year we still hope to make a start on the third and final phase namely 

the fence around the village pond.  
 

Village Fete  

The money raised from the village fete £ 370 (£740 total), together with a 

grant from Councillor Matthew Hicks and Mid Suffolk district Council, has 

enabled the Parish to buy a 4 x 8 metre marquee, for use at the Village 

Green, Village Hall and Church events.  

A former resident has kindly given the parish a marquee similar to the one 

we use as the tea tent.  

This year The Village Fete will be held on Sunday 15 th  July. A planning 

meeting for the fete will be June 12 th , Tuesday 7.00pm. Venue 

Village Hall, email Anthony Bryant to check the venue as it may 

change.  
 

Planning applications  

The planning application, to change the Brundish Crown from pub to a 

private dwelling has met with strong local opposition. The application went 

before the District council planning committee, but at the insistence of the 

Babergh  Mid Suffolk  planning department, the planning committee, under 

protest, agreed to defer the decision to June 6 th . Please check this date as it 

could change.  
 

Defibrillator training  

The first annual Defibrillator familiarisation course was held in April. 11 

people attended. This was a very useful and informative evening; as a result, 

one issue has come to light. For any chance of success it will need more than 

one person at an incident, if the Defibrillator is to be used; one person on 

the telephone, to pass on instructions from the ambulance service , one to 

be administering CPR , another to collect the Defibrillator and help with CPR. 

The Parish council and local residents will need to find a solution. If anyone 

would like to attend another course please contact me.  

bryantanthonydp@hotmail.com  

 

Next Parish Council meeting 17th July 7.45pm Village Hall.  

Anthony Bryant  01728 628600  

Dina Bedwell, Clerk  01473 788510  



Report on Brundish and Wilby footpaths 
 

Good news on the footpaths is in respect of most signage now being 

up and replaced where it had tumbled down.   For example, the sign 

towards the chicken farm is now on the opposite lane so less likely to 

be attacked by chicken lorries.   Issues are still found on the paths 

near to the church and will probably need another visit by the County 

Council.  
 

Other positive news is the replacement of the footbridges which now 

appear to meet higher levels of health and safety as there are 

handrails.   The path across the field from Dark Lane is now marked 

out even though crops have been sown ï the farmer has 'dyed' the 

part which is path.  
 

There is a potential issue behind one property where the 'cricket bat' 

field has been sold off.   The footpath sign is buried in foliage -  it is the 

responsibility of the County Council to clear and I think we need to 

follow up on this  
 

In terms of the path across from Brundish Street near the Kingdom 

Forge, it appears that this is still work in progress.   I need to find out 

from the County Council Footpath Officer what is occurring as I 

understood there was a meeting last winter.  
 

Overall, there does need to be a two way understanding with land 

owners following ploughing etc.   There have been issues this winter 

which has prevented the sowing of certain crops and hence the 

marking out of the paths.  

 

Christine Smart Footpath Warden  

 

 



EVENTS IN THE BENEFICE  
 

Dennington  
 

Badminton Club  

Every Monday. Please call 01728 683506 for more details  
 

Dunwich  
 

Concert at St Jamesôs Church 

On 3rd June at 3.30pm, there will be a Sunday afternoon concert of Baroque 

music in aid of the Suffolk Historic Church Trust. Given by the Wollaston 

Consort, with Julie Harmer on flute and Peter Clayton on harpsichord and 

organ. Followed by tea and cakes; retiring collection, no tickets needed.  
 

Laxfield  
 

Produce, Craft and Flea Market  

Held in All Saintsô Church and the Royal Oak, the market will be on 2nd June 

and 7th July from 10.00am until 12.30pm. Please visit for local and Fairtrade 

food produce, arts and crafts, and plants for sale. For a pitch, please contact 

Catherine Cawood on 01986 798852.  
 

Westleton  
 

Concert at St Peterôs Church 

On 7th July at 7.30pm, the Grange Ensemble led by Kenneth Sillito will be 

performing in aid of St. Peterôs Church Building Fund. BRIDGE: 3 Novelletten 

(1904); BAERMANN: Adagio for Clarinet & Strings; BRITTEN: 3 Divertimenti 

(1935); BRAHMS: Clarinet Quintet in B minor Op 115. Tickets are £16 

available from Westleton Village Stores or on the door (cheques payable to 

Westleton PCC.  
 

Worlingworth  
 

Marie Lloyd Concert  

On 5th July at 7.30pm in the Community Centre, the very talented Rachel 

Duffield will be transformed into the popular music hall singer, Marie Lloyd. 

Tickets are £7.50 available from Val (01728 628068) or Shirley (01728 

628710)  

 

Parish Magazines  
 

Wilby    wilby.suffolk.cloud  

Brundish   brundish.suffolk.net  

Badingham   badingham.onesuffolk.net  

Dennington  www.denningtonvillagehall - sportsclub.org  



  

  

 

 
Bulk Haulage  

Aggregate  
Road Planings  

Stock Feed  
Railway Sleepers  
Crossing Timbers  

 
 
 

                                      
                         
                                 
          

Malham Limestone  
Rocks  
Flints  

Carrstone  
Compost  

Lump Chalk  
 

For further information please contact:  
Chris AskewðPhone: 01379 388156 

Fax:   01379 388109 
Email: chris@tgaskew.co.uk 

 
YOU HAVE TRIED THE RESTðNOW TRY THE BEST 

 
 

Bark Woodchip Excavations 

All Aggregates & Topsoil Muckaway 

(Different Grades)  Dyke Cleaning  

Grasscrete Blocks  Roadway Construction 



Framlingham Medical Practice Newsletter 
 

Dr Hopton Cycle India  
In November Dr Hopton is embarking on a 500 km cycle from Agra to Jaipur in 5 
days.  She is raising money for women v cancer (breast, cervical and ovarian 

cancers).  If you would like to support her there are sponsorship forms at Reception 

or alternatively you can go to https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/
susan.wright69   
We will be holding a stall of home -  made produce and plants in Queens Head Alley in 
Framlingham on Saturday 19 th  May.  All proceeds will go towards the charity.  
 
Proposed Extension to Surgery  

We have had all the quotations in for the work to the extension and these have been 
re -submitted to NHS England and we wait to hear if we will be successful in securing 
a grant.  

DNA Appointments  
It would be very helpful if patients could inform reception if they are unable to attend 
an appointment.  In the last quarter (1 st  January ï 31 st  March 2018) there were 306 

missed appointments which equates to over 51 hours of wasted clinical time.  

Social Prescribing Pilot (Community Connector Scheme)  
Framlingham and the area north of the town has been selected for a new project  
called ñCommunity Connectorò which is designed to help people living in rural areas 
who may feel isolated or who are vulnerable. The aim of the project is to help 
improve the health and wellbeing of individuals and which would therefore reduce 
some demand on GP practices. This project is being launched in the next few weeks 

and more information will follow in our next newsletter.  
Travel Vaccinations  
Please remember to book in early if you are travelling overseas and require 
vaccinations for your trip.  You will be required to complete the travel risk, 
assessment, available on our website, prior to your appointment.  There is a link on 
our website to information about countries and vaccinations required.  We advise you 
to contact the Embassies of all the countries you are visiting to ensure your 

medication is permitted.  
Telephone Call Recording  
Call recording has been introduced for all incoming and outgoing calls. This will be a 
great assistance for monitoring the quality of calls and for training purposes.  
Patient Participation Group  
Please contact Ann Wybar, Acting Practice Manager, if you would be interested in 

joining our Patient Participation Group (PPG).  
 
The role of the PPG includes:  
Å being a critical friend to the practice; 
Å advising the practice on the patient perspective and providing insight into the 

responsiveness and quality of services;  
Å encouraging patients to take greater responsibility for their own and their familyôs 

health;  
Å carrying out research into the views of those who use the practice; 
Å organising health promotion events and improving health literacy; 
Å regular communication with the patient population. 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/susan.wright69
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/susan.wright69


 
 



CHURCH SERVICES JUNE 2018 
 

Sunday 3rd June Trinity 1  
1 Samuel 3:1 -10; 2 Corinthians 4:5 -12; Mark 2:23 -3:6  

8.00am  St. Lawrence Brundish, Holy Communion  D. Burrell  

9.30am  All Saints Laxfield, Morning Prayer    Lay Elders  

9.30am  St Mary Worlingworth, Holy Communion   D. Burrell  

11.00am  St Mary Wilby, Holy Communion    D. Burrell  

11.00am  St Peter Monk Soham, Family Service    Lay Elders  

6.30pm  St Lawrence Brundish, Evensong    Lay Elders  
 

Sunday 10th June Trinity 2  

1 Sam 8:4 -11, 16 -20; 2 Corinth 4:13 -5:1; Mark 3:20 - end  

9.30am  St Lawrence Brundish, Village Worship   Lay Elders  

9.30am  St Mary Wilby, Village Worship    R. Orams  

10.00am  St Nicholas Bedfield, Family Service    D Burrell  

11.00am  All Saints Laxfield, Holy Communion    R. Orams  

11.00am  St Peter Monk Soham, Morning Prayer    Lay Elders  

11.00am  St Mary Worlingworth, Morning Prayer    Lay Elders  

6.30pm  St Mary Cratfield, Evensong      D. Burrell  
 

Sunday 17th June Trinity 3  

1 Sam 15:34 -16:13; 2 Corinth 5:6 -10, 14 - 17; Mark 4:26 -34  

8.00am  All Saints Laxfield, Holy Communion    R. Orams  

9.30am  St Mary Cratfield, Village Worship     Lay Elders  

11.00am  St Mary Wilby, Holy Communion    D. Mulrenan  

11.00am  St Mary Worlingworth, Morning Prayer    Lay Elder  

11.00am  St Peter Monk Soham, Holy Communion   D. Burrell  

6.00pm  Hartismere House Laxfield      D. Burrell  

 

Sunday 24th June Trinity 4  

2 Kings 19.9b -11, 14 - 21, 31 - 36; Psalm 48:1 -2, 8 - end; Matt 7:6,12 -14  

8.00am  St Mary, Cratfield, Holy Communion    D. Burrell  

9.30am  St Mary Wilby, Village Worship    Lay Elders  

9.30am  St Nicholas Bedfield, Holy Communion    R. Orams  

9.30am  All Saints Laxfield, Family Service     D. Burrell  

11.00am  St Lawrence Brundish, Holy Communion   D. Burrell  

11.00am  St Peter Monk Soham, Morning Prayer    R. Orams  

11.00am  Community Centre Worlingworth, Letôs Celebrate Lay Elders  

 

 

 Which format do you prefer? Let us know.  



CHURCH SERVICES JULY 2018 
 

 
July 1st 8th 15th 22nd 29th            

2018 Trinity 5 Trinity 6 Trinity 7 Trinity 8 Trinity 9            

 2 Sam 1: 1, 17-end 2 Sam 5:1-5, 9-10 2 Sam 6:1-5, 12b-19 Song of Sol 3:1-4              

 2 Corinthians 8:7-end 2 Corinth 12:2-10 Ephesians 1:3-14 2 Corinth 5:14-17              

 Mark 5:21-end Mark 6:1-13 Mark 6:14-29 John 20:1-2, 11-18              

                 

St Nicholas   10am                         9.30am              

Bedfield   Family Service   Holy Communion              

    RA   RO              

                      

St Lawrence 8am   HC BCP   DB    9.30am   11am Brundish            

Brundish   Village Worship   Holy Communion 3pm            

  6.30pm Evensong  DM LE   DB Benefice            

         

Confirmati
on            

St Mary   6.30pm 9.30am       8am and            

Cratfield   Evensong Holy Communion Holy Communion Licensing            

    DB DB DB of lay elder            

         with            

All Saints' 9.30am 11am 8am HC     DB 9.30am Bishop            

Laxfield Morning Prayer Holy Communion 6pm Hartismere Hse Family Service Martin            

  LE Baptism          RO DB LE              

                      

St Peter 11am 11am 11am 11am              

Monk Soham Family Service Morning Prayer Holy Communion Morning Prayer              

  RA DM RA RA              

                      

St Ethelbert 9.30am                    

Tannington Holy Communion   RO                    

                      

St Mary 11am 9.30am 11am 9.30am              

Wilby Holy Communion Village Worship Morning Prayer Village Worship              

  RO LE DM LE              

                      

St Mary   11am 11am 11am              

Worlingworth   Holy Communion Let's Celebrate Morning Prayer              

    DB Baptism          DB LE              

                  

                 

also at Worlingworth, Sunday 15th July, Ruby 

Joy Flatman               



  

 


